RED RIBBON WEEK PROCLAMATION,

OCTOBER 23-31, 2022

WHEREAS, the National Red Ribbon Campaign will be celebrated October 23-31, 2022 at Pine Level
Elementary School, offering citizens the opportunity to demonstrate their commitment to a drug-free

lifestyle; and

WHEREAS, this week serves as a way to take a stand for our hopes and dreams through making a
commitment of just saying NO to drugs and alcohol; and

WHEREAS, government, businesses, parents, law enforcement, media, schools, service organizations
and youth will demonstrate their commitment to healthy, drug-free lifestyles by wearing and displaying
red ribbons during this week-long campaign; and

WHEREAS, Principal Alan Sasser, Pine Level Elementary School and the school district, have committed
resources to ensure success of the Red Ribbon Week Campaign, including a parade in observance of
Red Ribbon Week at 10:00 a.m. on Friday, October 28, 2022; and

NOW THEREFORE, BE IT RESOLVED that the Board of Commissioners of the Town of Pine Level does
hereby proclaim October 23-31, 2022 as “RED RIBBON WEEK” in the Town of Pine Level, and does
hereby encourage its citizens to participate in drug prevention education activities, making a visible
statement that the Town of Pine Level is strongly committed to a drug-free community.

DULY ADOPTED THIS 24™ DAY OF OCTOBER 2022

ATTEST: B O

TOWN CLERK



